Newsletter

Friday 4" November 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to a new half-term. | hope that you had a restful half-term. It has been wonderful to see
so many children return with such optimism this week and it is super to see children wearing their full
Place Farm uniform consisting of ties, white collared shirts and/or jumpers and cardigans. Please can we
also ensure that children are wearing the correct footwear consistently so that all children look
professional at all times.

One particular highlight from this week has been the singing practise in the school hall in preparation for
Carols on the Playground at the end of the autumn term. We will be sharing information in due course
with the date and time for this event. We hope that you can all join us for some festive cheer.

A quick reminder that the children have their individual photographs on Wednesday 9" November.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Jane Sendall
Headteacher

Being Safe!
Please can we remind parents when driving on the roads around school, even if it is late and outside of

school hours, to drive with care and caution. With the evenings growing darker, it is becoming
increasingly difficult to see children or hazards on the roads until it is too late.
Thank you for your support with this.
Mr Wade



Foundation
Our theme this half term is ‘People who help us’. This week we have been learning
all about teachers. The children have been enjoying role playing teachers. They have
been creating lanyards, making registers and checking that everyone is following
the Golden Rules. Some children were really shocked to discover that teachers do
not live at school!

This week we have also started Dough Gym. The children are having great fun
using playdough to music, with the aim of developing and improving our fine motor
skills, hand strength and hand-eye co-ordination.



We have also started practising our hand writing in our Writing Books. The children
are learning that their marks have meaning. We are encouraging and modelling to
them to hold a pencil correctly and form the letter starting in the right place and
moving in the right direction.

Please note that the School Crossing Patrol
officer Steve Carter, will not be on duty on the
afternoon of Tuesday 8th November 2022

Please be mindful thatthe patrol pointwill be unsupervised
during this absence




Poppy Appeal

Dear Parents/Carers,

Next week children will have the opportunity to purchase

a poppy keepsake, ranging from paper poppies (any donation
is welcome) to specifically priced keepsakes from 50p-£1.50.
Please send your child in with loose change if you would like
them to have the opportunity to purchase something.
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Lest We Forget
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Working together
for better mental health

Supporting young people's mental health
Parent/Carer workshops November - December 2022

These free virtual workshops (Zoom) are designed to provide up to date advice and
guidance on how parents and garers can support the young people in their life. The
workshops are live and 60 minutes long.

Top Tips for Managing Exam Stress for Young People and Parents
A workshop for parents and young people to provide guidance around exam season

14 November — 13:00 Book a place

14 November — 18:00 Book a place

Supporting our Young People with Self-Harm
This workshop aims to develop parents’ understanding of self-harm and will cover:
“What is self-harm?”, “Why does self-harm happen?”, and “What can | do to help?”.

15 November — 18:00 Book a place

Supporting our Young People with Anxiety
For parents to understand anxiety and how to support their child with worry

15 November — 19:15 Book a place

Supporting our Children and Adolescents who have experienced Trauma

This workshop is for parents and carers of young people who have experienced trauma.
12 December — 13:00 Book a place

12 December — 18:00 Book a place

Supporting our Young People with Eating Difficulties/Disorders
A workshop for parents to help them look out for and understand what to do if their child

is struggling with eating
13 December — 16:00 Book a place

Scan the QR code to find out more and book a place
on a workshop or visit www.eventbrite.co.uk and
search for Psychology in Schools Team - NSFT




Free Gaming and Gambling Awareness Sessions for Parents — Come
and Join our FREE online information session to enable you to have
conversations with your children about potential harms.

Topics covered include:

« Gambling: exploring the influences on children
 Gaming: discussing the benefits and concerns
 The blurred lines between gaming and gambling
« How to spot the signs of harm

e Useful tips to create a healthy gaming balance

e  Where to get help and support

Online Workshop Dates: - Tuesday 25th October, 6:00pm — 7:15pm -
Monday 21st November, 7:00pm — 8:15pm

To book your place visit: https://parents.ygam.org/workshops/ or contact:
Claire Prosser, Claire.Prosser@suffolk.gov.uk

Hello everyone,
Pleaez 2njoy this little story or pozm ©
Miss Jankins
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6 Ways to Fit in Read-Aloud Time
With Your Child on Busy Days:

1. Look for moments outside of bedtime in your family routine, like
during breakfast or bath time.

2. Take 5 minutes before you start your day for a special morning
snuggle with a read-aloud.

~ I wasn't going to eat you. Probably.’ He paused.

3. Share interesting magazine articles or news stories at the dinner
be honest. I was fully going to eat you.’ table to spark conversations with older kids.

4. Carry a book with you or keep a small collection in the car so you
really a shark puncher,’ she admitted. ‘No such can always take advantage of waiting times, like at a restaurant or
the doctor’s office.
water from his nostrils. “That’s a relief”
. 5. Invite an older sibling to read to your younger ones to foster a
connection between them.

for a bit, and the girl paddied, until a m 6. Play an oral word game while you're driving to school to engage
they'gmedasﬁiendmmoﬁomlwtnuthﬂ o your kids with letters and words.

5 Ways to Keep Children :
Safe Whilst Gaming =

Gaming continues to be one of many children’s - and parents! - favourite pastimes. However, many parents have
concerns over how to keep their child safe while gaming. Here at Ineqe Safeguarding Group, we've been busy testing
consoles and games 1o identify areas of risk to promote a safer gaming experience for children.

Our online safety experts have compiled the
following top tips to promote a safer gaming
experience for children.
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Choose the right child-friendly game Begin the conversafion about gaming
Choosing the right game for the child in your care can be difficult. Some parents and Sﬂfety Se"ings uﬂd in'gﬂme pUr(hﬂSes

carers feel pressured 1o buy 8 game which might nol be age-appropriate.
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For help with ssoching children about PEG ratings, use eur free lesson plan on oursaferschosts.co.ok.

PEGI Ratings for some of the most Popular Games around:

Minecraft - [BEGEE
Among Uz - PEGIT

Mario Kart Live: Home Circuit - [BEGES
Call of Duty: Warzone - [PEGI18
Minecraft - [FEGIN
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Make sure the child in your care knows
where to go for help with gaming
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